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Parent Council


	Members Present: 
	
	

	Jacqueline Walker
	Rachel Muir
	John Corrigan

	Claire Shaw
	Ann Durston
	Alison Todd

	Jane Stork (Chair)
	Kathryn Williams (Chair WAGs)
	Lyndsey Davie

	Kathryn Williams
	Geoff Hobson (Vice Chair)
	Louise Valentine

	Malcolm J Taylor (Exec Secretary)
	Susan Grieve (Treasurer)
	Karen Boath


	In attendance: 
	
	

	Fiona Waddell (Secretary)
	Anne Collins (Depute rector)
	Eric Summers (Rector)

	
	
	


	Apologies: 
	
	

	Alison Ross
	Kathy Robertson
	Ann Warren

	
	
	


	Item
	
	Action

	1. 
	Welcome & Apologies
Jane Stork welcomed everyone.  Apologies as noted.

	

	2. 
	Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.


	

	3. 
	Office Bearers’ Reports
	

	a. 
	Chair’s Report
· Busy year, but hoping to do even better this year! Well done to everyone who gave their time and effort to Parent Council.
· Assisted school in launching new website and continued work on our own website.

· Hosted successful Curriculum for Excellence (CfE)  evening, and raised our concerns re CfE with relevant bodies.

· Contributed £200 towards debating championship held at school
· Established links with Forfar Academy

· Raised about £6000 towards new school minibus

· Established PC Facebook page

· Donated £250 to ‘Top of the Bench’ chemistry trip to London

· Old School Disco a good evening, though less successful in terms of money raised than previous years
· Made more use of text messaging alerts to communicate with parents
· Supported the spring fayre  (raising £450 for minibus funds) – Thanks to all who gave up time and effort for this

· Formulated plan for school colours

· Booked Maasai Warriors to perform at the school
· Refreshments at various events


	

	b. 
	Secretary’s report
Not much to add – apologies for not making as many meetings as hoped, but Susan should have more time this year

	

	c. 
	 Treasurer’s report 
Alison Ross reported on the previous 12 months, ending 31st July 2012.  Account to be audited by Kim McAully and will be shared when it is available. 
	

	4. 6
	Election of office bearers
Office 

Chair

Vice Chair

Treasurer

Exec Secretary

Nominee

Jane Stork

Geoff Hobson

Susan Grieve

Malcolm Taylor
Nominated by

Rachel Muir
John Corrigan
Jane Stork
Geoff Hobson
Seconded

Susan Grieve
Jane Stork
Karen Boath
Kathryn Williams
All nominees were elected unopposed.


	

	5. 5
	WAG (Webster’s Activity Group) Report

Kathy can’t be here tonight, and is happy for somebody else to take on WAGs.
Webster’s Activity Group is a sub group that organises major fundraising events such as the annual disco and the quiz night.  

(Malcolm Taylor arrived)

Kathryn Williams agreed to head up the WAGs this year.

Huge thanks to Kathy for her efforts over the years, and she now deserves a well-earned retirement, hopefully with ongoing consultancy!

	

	6. 9
	Matters Arising

· Contact Graham Dey – Parent Council feels that Webster’s has worked hard at CfE, and that Angus Council had also worked hard.  What annoys people is the unlevel playing field across Scotland, where CfE is being implemented inconsistently.  Equal frustration amongst staff and council members.  Jane contacted our National Parent Forum of Scotland rep, but the response was uninspiring (previously circulated).  Also raised concerns with Education minister.  Next going to raise with our local MSP – there is a surgery on Friday.  Geoff to go in place of Jane who is unable to make it.  Another question is, how ready are the universities to receive applications from such a diverse cohort of pupils?  The feeling is that universities are not prepared at all.  Will children in Angus be disadvantaged compared to children from other education authorities?  These questions have all been raised before at the very start of the process, but remain unanswered.  Also it would be good to have another CfE evening… this item carried forward to the next meeting.
· Joint CfE event with Forfar Academy – c/f
· Senior pupils losing academic time – Rector felt strongly that this was not the case.  Concern that form time may be less useful for older pupils.  Catriona Duff explained that form time for older pupils may be used for extra class work / homework and self-guided learning.  Teachers are aware of the reduction in formal time for classes due to restructuring of the school day, so learning within class time has become even more focussed to take account of this.
· Younger pupils lacking homework – this was raised last meeting and was almost certainly because the staff were concentrating on senior pupils. 1st and 2nd year maths were particularly implicated, whilst parents of senior pupils felt that plenty of homework was being given.  Anne Collins agreed to look into this with teachers.  Does CfE perhaps have a different outlook on homework?  Some research suggests that homework is not in fact that beneficial.
· Distribution of pens – these were handed out on induction days
· First Aid training – Alison Ross felt that a good use of the Individual Learning Account (ILA) would be for senior pupils to do first aid training in school (ILA is an annual fund).  How could this best be achieved?  Best to aim at 6th year pupils who have more free time.  Anne Collins will raise with the Rector.  Jane to email Alison to see if she has any further details.

	GH

AC

JS

	7. 
	Planning Maasai Warriors Evening

Maasai Warriors booked for 26th September by Rachel Muir on behalf of Parent Council
McIntosh Ironmongers in Kirrie and School will sell tickets.  We will advertise to Webster’s pupils in the first instance, then extend to primary schools, and finally to the community if tickets still available.  £6 adults, £3 children, £15 for family of 4.  Money left after paying the booking fee to be split between W4W and the Webster’s Kenyan link.  Susan will convert poster into PDF and email to Anne Collins for onward distribution to primary schools.  Prefects to sell the tickets outside the assembly hall at lunchtimes.  This will be advertised at form time.
We had hoped to fund 2 performances, so that all children are able to see them – not possible this year, but something to consider for next year.
Catriona Duff to speak to Alan Taylor (Kenyan liaison committee) about organising a smoothie bar or the like on the night, and to introduce the group and speak about the liaison with Litein.  Refreshments to be served after the show.
Baking and raffle prizes needed for the night.  Susan, Karen, Kathryn, Geoff, Malcolm, Jacqueline and Claire all volunteered to assist on the night.  Raffle tickets to be sold on the night.

(The rector arrived)

	SG

	8. 
	Minibus fundraising report
A suggestion was made that the W4W meeting should be part of normal Parent Council, as members are almost exclusively from Parent Council.

Brief meeting of W4W was held last week.  Focus now is on getting the grant applications out.  Now decided to aim for 2 minibuses rather than one.  A 2nd minibus would service the cluster primary schools, who could never raise enough money independently for a minibus, but would benefit from having the use of one.

Arbroath High recently got a new minibus, and had a huge donation from the Lord’s Taverners – look into this.  Rector will ask Jennifer Downie to investigate this.

Would it be a problem to have sponsorship on the side of the minibus?  We could raise more money if we allowed this.  Discreet sponsorship approved.

Rachel suggested we buy charity pots which could live in shops around town and a cost of £38.  Approved.

Another Bag pack at the Co-op is planned.
Rag bags first collection date is Thursday 20th September.  Needs promoting now.  To be advertised on the back of the Maasai warriors flyer going out to parents.  Items brought in to school before 20th September to be stored in the conference room.  The bags have arrived at school now and will be distributed.  They will however accept any bags, eg black bin bags. Malcolm will draft details of collection system and forward to school.
(Catriona Duff left the meeting)

Could music department students put on a concert during the school year to raise money for the minibus?  The rector explained that Rev Malcolm Rooney had already had the idea of a concert in church at £10 per ticket for the Kenyan link, so this may not be practical.

We need to set up a charity bank account.  Jane has the forms.

Finalised costings on 2 buses awaited from AM Phillips.

Quiz night in November.  Kathryn to co-ordinate this.

	ES

	9. 
	School Colours

This is about recognising and awarding children who are achieving in non academic subjects such as dancing, sports, volunteering etc…  which are not recognised currently by the school.  A system of school colours has been devised – bronze for representing the school or Kirriemuir, silver for representing Angus, Gold for representing Scotland (includes representing the school or Kirriemuir at a National level).  Badges have been ordered.  They have the school shield embossed in the appropriate colour.  Design passed round for all to inspect.  The cost for these is £328.80 incl VAT.  200 badges ordered – 50 silver and gold, 100 bronze.  The set up fee will not be charged the next time we order, so it will be cheaper.  Ronnie Proctor will award the badges at the first School Colours ceremony which will take place on 1st November (Changed from date of 18th October that was discussed at meeting).  School is already searching for recipients.  Pupils being asked to nominate themselves or others, and group leaders also being approached.  Hope that the profile of School Colours will be raised over the years.  Closing date for nominations will be 1st October.  This will be an annual event, so will be catching up with the last academic year.  Format will be along the lines of prizegiving, and it will take place in the church.  Refreshments to be served afterwards by parent council.  Kathryn to investigate provision of refreshments.  Malcolm to arrange to borrow rotary club glasses and source drink.

Anyone wishing to nominate a pupil for School Colours can drop a note in to the school office.  A form to be added to school website when one has been designed.  Kirrie Herald to be notified.  Nominations could be made during form time – teachers to discuss this with classes.
Acknowledgment that this process will not be perfect the first year, but hopefully we can learn from it and improve over coming years.

Letter to be sent out via school.


	KW

MT



	10. 9
	Rector's Report

Key points:
· What would parents think about introducing boxing at school?  Funding may be available to support this, and assurance was given that focus would be on boxing training rather than fighting, and if fights were held, all appropriate safety measures would be taken.  Most members were happy to progress this idea.
· Exam results performance from last academic year was shared.  Results were pleasing, and compared well with Angus as a whole. In particular, 17% of 5th year pupils achieving 5 highers was an outstanding result, compared to 10% in Angus as a whole.

	

	11. 10
	Correspondence

Another letter from Angus council inviting PC chairs to the ongoing series of meetings that they hold.  Tues 6th Nov at 7:15-9:30pm Carnoustie High School.  Jane will attend.  Eric encourages all parents who can to attend, as staff members frequently outnumber parents.

	

	12. 11
	AOCB 
Out of time.

	

	
	Date of Next Meeting
Wednesday 24th October 2012 at 7pm in the staff room at Webster’s High School 

	


